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To: All IMO Members 

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 
 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of the Russian Federation   

 
 
The Government of the Russian Federation has sent the attached communication, dated 
16 May 2022, with the request that it be circulated by the Organization.       

  
 

*** 







  
Unofficial translation 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Date:  
16.05.2022 

 
Ministry of Transport 

of the Russian Federation 
 

 
  Our. ref.  

9-466  

  
 
To H.E. Mr. Kitak Lim 
Secretary-General 
International Maritime Organization 
 
London 

 
 
 

Dear Mr. Secretary General! 

 

First of all let me express gratitude for Your efforts and contribution to the work 

of the International Maritime Organization which serves as the main platform for 

cooperation on technical matters in maritime sector. Taking into account that issues 

related to marine insurance are considered at the IMO, we would like to inform You of 

the following.  

One of the major conditions for time-charter parties is the insurance of risks 

related to maritime shipping by a shipowner (with subsequent reimbursement by a 

charterer) with agreed international insurance companies. 

Pursuant to the issuance by the Lloyd’s Market Association Joint War 

Committee Circular No. JMLA-030 of 04.04.2022 major international insurance 

providers started to consider the Russian Federation’s territorial sea as a high military 

risk area and to mandate shipowners to pay substantial additional insurance premium for 

each ship call.  

We believe that arbitrary inclusion of the territorial sea of the Russian 

Federation into high military risk areas does not correspond to the real level of maritime 
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safety in such waters and as such constitutes another sanctions pressure tool in respect 

of Russian companies and investment projects.  

As has been communicated in the Circular letter No. 4535 of 15.03.2022 

distributed in the IMO on behalf of the Russian Federation, the seaports of the Russian 

Federation operate normally. The clearance of entry of ships into the Russian 

Federation’s seaports and departure therefrom is carried out irrespective of nationality 

of ships and in accordance with international regulations and the national legislation of 

the Russian Federation.  

The requirements for ships’ crews are applied on non-discriminatory basis 

irrespective of nationality of ships and nationality of crew members in compliance with 

the provisions of the International Convention for the Safety of Life at Sea of 1974, the 

International Convention on Standards of Training, Certification and Watchkeeping for 

Seafareres of 1978, the International Maritime Labour Convention of 2006 and other 

applicable international regulatory instruments.  

With a view of ensuring safety of ships and their crews in the seaports of the 

Russian Federation, international and national requirements related to ships’ and port 

facilities’ security, as well as transport security are being fully implemented with the 

account of the security levels set for ships and port facilities.  

Customs, border and other types of controls in respect of the Russian and foreign 

ships in the seaports of the Russian Federation are carried out as usual on non-

discriminatory basis. 

In view of the aforementioned we would like to request to circulate this 

information to all IMO Member States. 

Availing of the opportunity, please, accept, Your Excellency, the assurances of 

my highest consideration.  

 

 

 
Deputy Minister of Transport                    [signature] 
of the Russian Federation                              A.I. Poshivay 


